Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked for:
1. How many package of live-in care did the Local Authority purchase between 01.01.2017 - 31.04.2018?
We have made provision to provide live-in care as part of our Domiciliary Care Framework that went live in October 2017. Whilst live in arrangements are currently being commissioned on an ad-hoc basis, this is not currently reportable from our case management system. To gather the information from the system, this would take us over 18 hours.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.


2. How many of these packages were awarded to Agincare Live-in Care Services Ltd between 01.01.2017 - 31.04.2018?
We do not contract with AginCare Live-In Care Services to provide any services. It is possible that live in arrangements with this provider were set up via a Direct Payment to a service user with eligible needs, but for the reasons cited above in question 1 we cannot report on any such cases.

3. What is the name and contact information for the Adult Social Care Brokerage Manager for the area?
Leicester City Council does not currently have an ‘Adult Social care Brokerage Manager’ specifically.

However, below are the contact details for the manager that is responsible, in part, for over-seeing our Commissioning Services Bureau (CSB), a team responsible for brokerage of Domiciliary Care packages.

Name: Andrew Humpherson

Tel: 0116 454 2353

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall, 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

